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December 29, 2024 

Welcome to Camp Springs Community Church.  I trust that you will be blessed today as we 
study God’s Word together. The foundational teaching of the Bible is the Gospel of Jesus Christ, 
which simply teaches that every person is a sinner (thinks and does wrong things) and is 
permanently separated from God and Heaven. However, Jesus Christ (God’s Son), became a 
man who died by being nailed to a cross to pay for the sins of the world, and then rose from the 
grave. Whoever puts his faith in Jesus Christ for salvation will have his sins forgiven and will 
gain entry into heaven (John 3:16). Please ask us if you have questions. 

   
10 AM Message                                              KEVIN HOSTETTLER  

                

MORNING SERVICE 
Prelude:  

Greetings and Announcements   

Scripture Reading          JOHN SANZONE  
Prayer                                   

Worship in Song 

11 AM Message                                    RESET          PHILIPPIANS 3: 10-14 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES 
Sunday School for all Ages .................................................................................. 10:00 AM 
Sunday Morning ................................................................................................... 11:00 AM 
Wednesday –AWANA  ........................................................................................... 7:00 PM 
Wednesday – Adult Bible Study……………………………………..................... 7:00 PM  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Sunday Mornings, from 9:45 AM to 12:15 PM, YouTube Live on the CSCC  

Channel will be open, all are welcome to connect.   

Wednesday Evenings:  Adult Bible Study, and AWANA 7 pm. 

 

ATTENDANCE 
 

DECEMBER 
10 am Sunday 

School 
11 am 

Worship 
WED 

1 26 47 30 

8 23 46 34 

15 32 42 30 

22 32 46 CHRISTMAS 
DAY 

NO SERVICE 
29    

 
 

UPCOMING IN THE CHURCH: 
 
JANUARY 1ST. NO WEDNESDAY NIGHT SERVICES, HAPY N EW YEAR! 
JANUARY 4TH MENS BREAKFAST 
JANUARY 5TH: COMMUNION 
JANUARY 17TH: BOARD MEETING 6:00 PM, DINNER PROVIDED 
JANUARY 18TH: LET THE WOMEN BE WOMEN BIBLE STUDY 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                    Dr. Jim Lowther, Pastor 
 

 

SUBIC BAY  
 
Dear Friends and Supporters, 
 
As Christmas approaches, we at Subic Bay Children’s Home would like to take a moment to reflect on 
the year gone by and share the joy and gratitude we feel as we celebrate Christmas together. 
 
This year has been filled with growth, love, and progress for the children in our home. We are proud 
to say that every child has made remarkable strides in their personal development, from excelling in 
school to discovering new talents and interests. Your unwavering support, whether through 
donations, volunteering, or kind words, has been a beacon of light in their lives, and we cannot thank 
you enough for your generosity. 
 
As always, Christmas is a special time here at Subic Bay Children’s Home. It’s a time when we come 
together as a family and celebrate the reason for the season but also the reason why we have this 
ministry we call home. The children have been working hard to prepare songs for our church cantata. 
They will also be participating in a caroling competition inside the freeport zone with Godly Christian 
carols that speaks about Jesus and not Santa. Please pray for them as they evangelize through a joyful 
noise. 

 

On the subject of making a joyful noise Athenna, one of our older girls, has 
improved in singing over the past year. She is the best alto singer in our 
children’s choir with the guidance of our music teacher that also grew up in the 
children’s home. She has also shown interest in teaching bible stories in our 
bible clubs. It is a joy to see a young lady sprout from a little girl who was 
traumatized and abused by her own mother. Behind all the smiles and these 
talents, she has experienced some very gruesome acts that made her heart 
bitter and full of anger. That was transformed during our youth camp last 
month when she surrendered everything to the Lord and asked Him to be her 
Lord and Savior. She is now in Pastor Odek’s baptismal class on the road to get 
baptized this coming Sunday. 

 

We would like to express our deepest gratitude to each of you for your continued 
support. Your contributions, whether big or small, make a tremendous difference in the 
lives of our children. Thanks to you, we have been able to provide them with not only a 
safe and nurturing home but also opportunities for growth, education, and the good 
news of salvation. 
 
As we look toward the new year, we are excited about the opportunities ahead. We 
remain committed to providing a supportive and loving environment where every child 
has the chance to reach their full potential. We are excited about upcoming projects, 
educational initiatives, and community outreach programs that will help us continue to 
build a brighter future for the children in our care. 
 
On behalf of all the children and our family, we would like to extend our warmest wishes 
to you and your family. May your Christmas be filled with love, joy, and peace. We look 
forward to another year of making a difference, with your continued support. 
 
 
Thank you for being part of our family. 
With warm regards, 
 
In Christ, 
Missionary Hannah Valbuena-Villamiel 
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